
 
 

 

Eric K. Gillespie, LL.B. 

Direct Tel: 416.703.6362  

Email: egillespie@gillespielaw.ca 
 

 

September 16, 2013 

 

Delivered via Post and Email 

 

Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board  

2300 Yonge Street 

P.O. Box 2319, Suite 2700  

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Fax: (416) 440-7656 

Email: boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca  

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

 

Re: EB-2012-0040/ EB-2012-0041 Bornish Wind, LP., Kerwood Wind, Inc. and Jericho Wind, Inc. - 

Application for Leave to Construct Electricity Transmission Lines and Related Facilities 

 

 As counsel for The Group of Intervenors (the “Group”) we can advise that the Group will be calling five 

witnesses.  They are Mr. Larry Cook, Ms. Marcelle Brooks, Ms. Rose Keunen, Ms. Kathryn Minten, and 

Mr. Harvey Wrightman.  

 

In addition, the Group will be cross examining the witness(es) called by the Applicant but the time 

estimate is currently unknown.   

 

As a result, the Group strongly opposes the request by the Applicant, sent via email today, to cancel the 

oral hearing as the group is of the opinion that there are a number of outstanding issues that have not 

been dealt with in this proceeding to date.  Therefore, the Group feels that an oral hearing, as already 

ordered by the Board, is the most effective way of dealing with the evidence in a time-efficient manner, 

and the previous order of the Board should be followed especially given that the hearing is only ten days 

from today and the Group has spent significant time preparing.   

 

If there are any questions arising from this please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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Yours very truly, 
 
ERIC K. GILLESPIE  
PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION 

 
Eric K. Gillespie 
EKG/ga 
 
cc Bornish Wind, LP., Kerwood Wind, Inc. and Jericho Wind, Inc. c/o Jonathan Myers & Charles Keizer, 

Torys LLP 

 


